
FINAL BILL REPORT

SHB 2672
C 218 L 92

Synopsis As Enacted

Brief Description: Initiating a study of the tax status of
cellular communications.

By House Committee on Revenue (originally sponsored by
Representatives Wang, Ebersole, Ballard, Brumsickle and
Wynne).

House Committee on Revenue
Senate Committee on Energy & Utilities

Background: Cellular telephones are mobile or portableBackground:Background:
devices that are part of what the Federal Communications
Commission calls "Domestic Public Cellular Radio
Telecommunications Service." Cellular telephone systems
divide service areas into relatively small "cells," using
multiple transmitter/receiver locations (cell sites). These
cell sites are connected with each other and the ordinary
telephone network in a manner that allows a cellular
telephone user to move from one cell to another while
maintaining a telephone connection.

Cellular telephony is a rapidly expanding field. Some
industry projections indicate one out of five Americans will
be cellular telephone users by the year 2000. Cell sites
are proliferating rapidly and may soon be spaced under two
miles apart, with antennas on utility poles or buildings
instead of the 200-foot tall towers presently used.

Cellular telephone systems are subject to property tax in
the same manner as any other property. Cellular telephone
devices and equipment are subject to sales and use taxation
in the same manner as other tangible personal property.

Cellular telephone services represented by monthly and per-
call charges are included in the definition of "telephone
services" that are subject to sales and use taxes. Because
telephone services are taxable as retail sales, cellular
companies pay state B&O taxes on gross receipts at the
retailing rate of 0.471 percent. There is no state utility
tax on telephone services. However, cities impose utility
taxes on utility services, including "network telephone
services," which includes cellular telephone service. City
utility rates may not exceed 6.0 percent for telephone,
electrical energy, natural gas, and steam energy services
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after 1992 unless the voters approve a higher rate. The
rate on water, sewer, garbage, and cable television services
is not limited.

Due to the mobile nature of cellular telephones, there are
substantial questions about which city has a right to tax
revenue from any particular call.

Summary: The Department of Revenue is directed to study andSummary:Summary:
define cellular communications, and recommend to the
Legislature how cellular communications should be taxed.
The department is to form an advisory committee to assist in
the study. The committee is to have balanced representation
from government and industry. The department is to report
interim findings to the Legislature by December 1, 1992,
with a final report due December 1, 1993.

Votes on Final Passage:Votes on Final Passage:Votes on Final Passage:

House 91 0
Senate 48 0

Effective: April 2, 1992Effective:Effective:

SHB 2672 -2- House Bill Report


